
 

 

Welcome back to all our families. This year has started so well, all the children are happy and engaged in 
their learning. They look very smart in their uniforms. This year we will be focusing on the PE kits of your 
children so please make sure they are in the correct academy PE kit on PE days. Teachers will let you know 
if they are not.  
 
We are also continuing our focus on being a healthy school and as part of this we have already sent reminders 
on the contents of packed lunch boxes. These need to be heathy and nut free. We also do not allow juice in 
the academy and ask that all pupils have water to drink in their lunches and in their water bottles. All food in 
packed lunch boxes needs to be able to be eaten cold, thermos containers are not permitted. From the last 
set of weight and height checks undertaken by the school nurse team we know a healthy approach is 
essential to support our children being as healthy as possible.  
Michelle in the kitchen is working hard to make school melas more appealing to the children and welcomes 
any feedback you have; a survey will be sent out shortly. We are also going to be asking our pupils to share 
their thoughts on the meals and how they could be improved. Sodexo, the company who provide our meals, 
will be setting up an app where you can pay for and select meals directly. More details will follow when this 
is ready to be launched.  
 
I was thrilled to see so many people at the meet the teacher sessions and believe that working together is 
the best way to ensure the success of the children. Several events are available on My Child at School to 
book including progress meetings (previously called parents evenings) and class assemblies.  
Over the summer the academy has continued to have works undertaken as part of our ongoing investment 
in the site. We have new floors in KS2, the hall and EYFS. We have also had the KS2 corridor roof panels 
replaced to prevent energy waste and become more eco-friendly. As a result of the heating failure last year, 
we have also work undertaken the electrical supply and heating systems so that this will not happen again.  
 
Toward the end of this term, we will see the beginning of the rebuild of the KS1 building, this will continue 
through the year and will bring our classrooms up to date.  I am continuing to review the access arrangements 
to the site and would like to have larger gates and an onsite waiting facility, these plans do unfortunately take 
a long time to go through all the necessary departments and I appreciate your patience and courtesy to each 
other while the plans progress.  
 
As always, I welcome your feedback regarding how we can improve the experience for the children. If you 
have any suggestions, please either speak to myself or a member of the Senior Leadership Team (Purple 
hi-vis) on the gates or email prinicpal@oasisskinnerstreet.org. 
 
Mrs V Richmond 
 

Beginning of Term 1– 04/09/2023 

End of Term 1– 20/10/2023 

www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org 

@OasisSkinnerSt 

E:office@oasisskinnerstreet.org 

 T: 01634 850213 
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OCL Inset Day- Friday 13thOctober 23 
     No School for Children 

 

Last Day of Term 1-Friday 20th October 23 
          

Visit our website to view 
 2023/2024 Term Dates 

 

Communication 
 
My Child At School (MYCAS) 
MCAs now only requires your e-mail and 
password to log into the app. If you have any 
issues, please contact the office. 
If you have not yet used MY Child At school 
and would like support with this, please 
email  office@oasisskinnerstreet.org and a 
member of the Admin Team will contact you.   
  
Breakfast Club 
Breakfast Club is available to all pupils during 
term time at 07.45hrs but a polite reminder, 
places must be booked and paid for via My 
Child At School (MYCAS) 24 hours in 
advance. 
 
 
Year 5 & 6 Walk Home Consent 
If you would like your child to walk home after 
school without an adult collecting, please be 
advised that one of our walk home consent 
forms MUST be completed in order to let your 
child go home. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How to contact us 
 
Office 
office@oasisskinnerstreet.org                        
Telephone: 01634 850213 
 
Safeguarding 
Safeguarding@oasisskinnerstreet.org  
 
Attendance 
attendance@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
SENCo 
Inclusions@oasisskinnerstreet.org  
 
 
If you need to contact your child’s 
teacher, please use your child Year Group 
email below: 
 
EYFS@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year1@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year2@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year3@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year4@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year5@oasisskinnerstreet.org 
 
Year6@oasisskinnerstreet.org 

 
Social Media: 
Follow us on Facebook: 
@OasisAcademySkinnerStreet    
Twitter:  
@OasisSkinnerSt  
 
Visit our website: 
www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org  
for up-to-date news and information. 
 
 
 

  
Term 6 Diary Dates 

For full details, please refer to the messages sent directly to you via My Child At School, or visit 
our website and view the Academy Calendar - (oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org) 
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Why do we have a uniform? 
We recognise the value of having academy uniforms for the following reasons: 

• Inclusion – uniforms promote our belief of inclusion for all. 
• A sense of belonging – the uniform promotes a sense of 

belonging in each student, academy and the Trust. 
• Safety – if all the students in our Trust wear a clearly 

recognisable, correctly branded uniform it is easy to identify 
strangers in the academy. On the way to and from the academy 
it also affords a degree of safety as the students are part of a 
large body of young people who will look out for each other 

• Preparation for the future – many jobs require staff to wear a uniform and even if there 
isn’t a uniform there is often a dress code. Uniform helps young people get used to 
dressing to a prescribed standard. It also helps them know the difference between formal 
and informal dress. 

• Value for money – good quality uniform should be seen as effective value for money by 
most parents / carers. 

• Relieves students from fashion ‘stress’ – a localised academy uniform eliminates the 
stress placed on students to purchase and wear expensive, fashionable items. 

• A sense of pride – we all feel proud of our young people when they are well dressed in the 
uniform. Uniform and PE/sport kits also help students to demonstrate pride in their 
academy. 

• Helps raise aspirations – the smarter you feel the more you believe you can achieve! 

Uniform Suppliers 

You can purchase uniform from any supermarkets such as Asda George, Sainsburys TU, Tesco 

F&F etc. Please note that branded items are only available from Uniformbase, 11 Railway Street, 

Chatham, Kent, ME4 4HU or visit http://www.uniformbase.co.uk/ 

Please ensure that your child arrives to school in full academy uniform. On your child’s PE 
day, please ensure they wear the full academy PE kit (house colour t-shirt). For the full list, 
please visit our website https://www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org/academy-life/uniform 

PE Days 
Monday Elm / Maple / Poppies /Bluebells 

Tuesday Beech  

Wednesday Daisies / Willow / Palm 

Thursday Buttercups / Oak / Rowan 

Friday Birch (Challenger Troop)  

 
Challenger Troop  
This Term, Birch Class will have challenger troop every Friday. Please ensure they wear their PE 
kits on this day. 
 

School Photo Day 
Wednesday 11th October 23 

http://www.uniformbase.co.uk/
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OASS Staff 

 

We are excited to welcome some new members of staff to Oasis Academy this term:  
 

Mr Brackenbury is the Class Teacher for Maple Class (Y4) 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Eiffe joins us as an Assistant Principal and he is also the class teacher for 
Rowan Class (Y6) 
 
 
 
 
 
Miss Manialagan is the class teacher for Daisies Class (Y1) 
 
 

 
 
Mr Bailey has joined the academy as a Teaching Assistant     
 
 
 
 

 
           
 Miss Wilson can be found in Y2 as the class teacher for Poppies Class 
 
 
 

 

We are also pleased to confirm some existing members of staff have taken on new roles: 
 

• Miss Wright is Phase Lead for EYFS and KS1 (YR, Y1 and Y2) 

• Mrs Gardiner is Phase Lead for Lower KS2 (Y3 and Y4) 

• Mrs Cadruvi is Phase Lead for Upper KS2 (Y5 and Y6) 

• Mr Freeman is an Assistant Principal and he is also the class teacher for Bluebells Class 
(Y2) 

 
 

All Newsletters are available to view on our website 
https://www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org/news-

and-events/academy-newsletter 
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Parent/ Carer Courses 

 
We’re delighted to let you know that Oasis Academy Skinner Street 
continues to be a member of The National College – a multi-award-winning 
online training provider for staff and parents. 
 
What does this mean for you? 
As part of our membership, The National College provides dedicated 
training and resources for parents and carers – particularly, around online 
safety and keeping children safe online. 

 
Online safety advice on any topic 
Of course, staff will continue to teach children about the risks online. But with the internet so 
readily accessible, the most effective approach to online safety needs everyone involved, 
including parents and carers. 
That’s why you’ve now got access to hundreds of courses, explainer videos and online safety 
guides to support your awareness of the online world. Topics range from understanding apps like 
TikTok and Instagram to recognising the signs of online harm and what you can do to help. 
 
Sign up is easy 
Signing up to the platform is simple. Just follow https://nationalcollege.com/primary and complete 
your details. Once you’re set up, you’ll be able to choose ‘Parent/Carer’ as your user type and get 
instant access to all training and resources. 
 
Download the app for free 
Another fantastic benefit of The National College is its National Online Safety app, which you can 
download for free. It gives you access to all their parent and carer resources on the go, whenever 
you want. 
You can download the National Online Safety app using the links below: 

• App store 

• Google Play 
 

They’re always here to help! 
The National College has a brilliant support team if you have any questions. Their help centre 
provides a comprehensive bank of answers to most FAQs, but if you still can’t find the answer 
you’re looking for, you can always get in contact with them. 
I hope you’ll sign-up and make the most of their resources. 
 
Some courses available include: 
Any of these courses can be completed in line with our focus in term 1 on online safety.  

• Annual Certificate in Online Safety for Parents & Carers of Children aged 7-11 
(International Schools- Male) 

• Annual Certificate in Online Safety for Parents & Carers of Children aged 3-7 (International 
Schools- Male) 

• Annual Certificate in Online Safety for Parents & Carers of Children aged 7-11 
• Annual Certificate in Online Safety for Parents & Carers of Children aged 3-7 
• Annual Certificate in Online Safety for Parents & Carers of Children aged 11-14 

(International Schools- Female) 

 

https://nationalcollege.com/primary
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/national-online-safety/id1530342372
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.nationaleducationgroup.nos
https://help.nationalcollege.com/en
https://nationalcollege.com/contact-us
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You Said…….We Did……. 
 

You said… We did…… 

It would help to have more notice of 
events and payments for budgeting and 
for booking time off to attend events. 

We have sent a letter for each year group, with 
details of events for the academic year ahead. 
Payments are active on My Child At School for all 
relevant events across the academic year to allow for 
payments to be made at any time before the cut-off 
date, either in full, or in instalments. 
All events can be seen on the school calendar on the 
academy website, and details of events for the 
current and next terms are included in each 
newsletter. 

It can be a struggle to find and buy 
academy uniform at an affordable price 

FOASS (Friends of Oasis Academy Skinner Street) 
frequently seek donations of unwanted uniform and 
sell these at regular intervals at greatly reduced 
prices.  All funds raised support events and resources 
for pupils that may otherwise not be available. 

How can we tell “who is who” on the 
playground at drop off and pick up 
times? 

Academy staff can be identified by their Yellow High 
Visibility Vests and stand on entrance and exit gates 
to the site and at entrance and exit points for pupils.  
FOASS volunteers can be identified by their Orange 
High Visibility Vests and stand by the flagpole on the 
playground. 
Members of the Senior Leadership Team can be 
identified by their Purple High Visibility Vests and can 
be found on the playground. 

 

 
FOASS (Friends of Oasis Academy Skinner Street) 
New members are always welcome!   
Whether you have time to regularly support events or just want to volunteer to help on an ad-hoc 
basis, please speak to Zoe on the playground at drop off and pick up times for more details. 
 
Coffee Group 
We will be sharing details of our regular coffee group session very soon. 
Watch this space!  
  
 

 
  



 

School Dinner Menu 
To view our menu, please visit our website 
https://www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org/academy-life/academy-lunches 
 
If your child has packed lunches, please use the link below to view healthy lunch ideas 
https://www.oasisacademyskinnerstreet.org/academy-life/academy-lunches 
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Safeguarding Update 
A big welcome back from the Safeguarding Team here at Oasis Academy Skinner Street. There 
have been some changes over the Summer. Miss Pearmain is now DSL (designated safeguarding 
lead), leading safeguarding across the academy. We have several deputy DSLs who are also 
available to speak to if you have any concerns about a child. We are on the gate every day and 
would encourage anyone who requires support to please speak to us, as we have a number of 
avenues of support, we can offer; including Early Help and food vouchers. The safeguarding email 
address is safeguarding@oasisskinnerstreet.org. We work closely with Medway children’s 
services to ensure the children in our academy enjoy the best possible start to their educational 
journey.  
 
 
DSL (designated safeguarding lead): Miss Pearmain 
DDSL (Deputy designated safeguarding lead):  
Mrs Richmond 
Ms Husband  
Mrs Saddleton 
Mr Freeman  
Mrs Gardiner 
Miss Wright 
Mr Kinslow. 
 
 
 

Reporting Absence  
Please remember that to report your child’s absence you need to e-mail 
attendance@oasisskinnerstreet.org or call 01634 850213 and choose option 0 for the attendance 
line and  leave a voicemail by 10am on the day of absence. Failure to contact and provide a reason 
for absence will result in this being unauthorised.  
If you have already received attendance letter one, this will mean we will need medical evidence to 
authorise any absences your child may have in the future, this can be a doctor’s note, proof of 
medication etc.  10 unauthorised sessions will lead to a penalty notice fine issued from the local 
authority.  
Please note that MCAS can sometimes take time to update attendance marks in the morning but if 
you have any queries etc.  please call or email Mr Kinslow, Attendance Officer.  
 

Requesting Absence  
For any pre-planned absence, an absence request form must be completed. These can be 
collected from the office and should be completed 3 weeks before the start of the absence. A 
decision is made by the Principal and you will be informed before the leave is taken, whether this 
will be authorised or unauthorised. Please note that even if you think your leave will be 
unauthorised it is very important an absence request is completed to avoid any concerns 
regarding your child’s whereabouts, which could lead to safeguarding concerns, welfare 
visits etc.  
 

Punctuality  
If your child arrives after 8:50am they will need to enter the Academy via the Office where Mr Kinslow 
will sign them in and take them to class. Your child will be recorded as late on the register, and you 
will be asked for your reason for lateness. This is monitored regularly, and frequent poor punctuality 
will result in reminder messages and meetings with the Attendance Officer and Attendance Lead.  
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